
From:  "Randal Friedman" <RandalFriedman1@comcast.net> 
To: <strategicplan@waterboards.ca.gov> 
Date:  Fri, Feb 15, 2008 10:52 AM 
Subject:  STRATEGIC PLAN COMMENTS 
 
As discussed in the attached letters, the Navy has consistently over the 
past three years sought the State Board to develop statewide policy for 
stormwater toxicity. The proposed strategic plan acknowledges the issue of 
stormwater has been raised, and those concerns have involved consistency of 
the overall stormwater issue in California. The Strategic Plan, however, 
seems more focused on resolving issues such as the reuse of stormwater as 
opposed to issues pertaining to the regulation of stormwater, especially 
where the current regional board regulation raises issues impacting the 
ability of a permit holder to meet requirements consistent with a basic 
consideration of feasibility. We continue to believe that the current 
standard for toxicity used by several regions is not based on adequate 
science, and in fact stands as an impediment to any consideration of 
alternative uses to stormwater. We believe the current standard is such that 
any urban storm water, whether it is industrial or basic runoff from 
standard urban uses, would not consistently pass this toxicity test and 
therefore would not be a likely candidate for reuse.. We therefore request 
the strategic plan incorporate a policy to consider an appropriate standard 
for stormwater toxicity and consider current regional board standards which 
may be an impediment to meeting feasible discharge requirements and reuse of 
stormwater. 
 
  
 
  
 
Randal Friedman 
 
California Government Affairs 
 
Navy Region Southwest 
 
(619) 572-5037 
 
  
 
 


































































